
 

 From the pastor’s study 
         By Murray Richmond 
                                                                 

     The last Sunday in May was Trinity Sunday, 

which means the next few months, from June until 

November, we will be in what the Church calls Or-

dinary Time.  

     I had a parishioner in Alaska who took great of-

fense at the nomenclature. “No time is Ordinary,” 

she would remind me every year about this time. 

“All time is God’s time.”  

     While I agreed with her on the last point, I still think Ordinary Time is a great con-

cept. When I was a kid, I remember a story about a kingdom where the ruler decreed 

that everyone had to serve cake at every meal. At first it was wonderful, especially for 

the kids. But as time wore on it became less and less appealing, until finally everyone, 

including the kids became sick of cake. “Not cake again!” they cried at every meal, like 

a child complaining about green beans or broccoli.  

     For me, Advent and Christmas, Lent and Easter, Pentecost and Trinity Sunday, are 

like cake. But you can’t live off cake. C.S. Lewis said that while mountaintops are ex-

citing, food is grown in the valleys. It is not how we respond to extraordinary situations 

that define us; it is how we respond to things on a day-to-day basis. Advent and Len-

ten devotions are great, but how we connect to God in the off times, the Ordinary Time, 

that really defines us as Christians.  

     We are heading into summer, with summer vacations on the horizon. People will be 

spending more weekends away — at the lake, in the mountains, visiting family. Many 

of us will be away for one or more weekends, including me. The first Sunday’s text of 

Ordinary Time is about how the Sabbath was made for the people, not the people for 

the Sabbath.   

     We need to recreate which leads to re-creating. The way we live our faith in ordi-

nary times is important because that determines how we will react in times of crisis, 

and how deeply we can celebrate in times of joy.  

So, enjoy Ordinary Time! 
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Tuning in on nature 
     One of author Barbara Kingsolver’s 
classic novels is the June read for our 
Book Nook group. Kingsolver’s Prodi-
gal Summer came out in the fall of 
2001. Three love stories are set in rural 
southern Appalachia, with understand-

ing nature as important in telling the 
stories as is human emotion.  
     The stories weave themselves 
through the days of one humid sum-
mer.  
     All are welcome to get a copy of the 
book and join the group at 1:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, June 26 in the church Li-
brary.  
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Bear Creek playground 
 
Thanks to your 
generosity at 
the Pentecost 
offering, weôve 
raised several 
hundred dol-
lars to help 
with this fallôs 
replacement of 
the aging play 
structure at 
Medfordôs 
Bear Creek 
Park. The 
youngsters in 
our Wednes-
day Night Live 
program are 
giving you 
another 
chance to give 
to the project 
through the 
June Noisy 
Offering which 
will be taken 
this Sunday, 
June 3. 
Theyôve voted 
to give all pro-
ceeds of the offering to the park update project. Bring your 
coins and help the kids this Sunday.  



June at First With the hunger ministry 

  

3 Sunday Noisy offering for Bear 
Creek Park play structure rebuild     
Worship 
   Informal 8:30 a.m. 
   Traditional 10:30 a.m. 
 3 p.m. Zach Duell organ con-
cert, Sanctuary 
 

4 Monday  
10:30 a.m. Fellowship commit-
tee, Library 
4 p.m. Mission committee,  
Library 
7 p.m. Covenant Bible study, 
Fellowship Hall 
 

6 Wednesday 
10 a.m. Food Bank set up  
1:30 p.m. Food Bank  
7 p.m. Choir practice 
  
9 Saturday 
5:30 p.m. Fellowship dinner 
party, Prospect Hotel, 391 Mill 
Creek Drive (1st seating) 
 

10 Sunday  
Worship    
   Informal 8:30 a.m. 
   Traditional 10:30 a.m. 
11:45 a.m. Worship Committee, 
Library 
5 p.m. Jazz Vespers, Lesa Terry, 
Sanctuary 
5:30 p.m. Fellowship dinner 
party, Prospect Hotel, 391 Mill 
Creek Drive (2nd  seating) 
  

11 Monday  
5:45 p.m. SonShine Singers, Fel-
lowship Hall 
5:30 p.m. Covenant Bible study, 
Patti Sprinkle’s home, 348 Sutter 
Ave. 
 

13 Wednesday 
10 a.m. Food Bank set up  
1:30 p.m. Food Bank  
 
17 Sunday  Fatherôs Day 
Worship    
   Informal 8:30 a.m. 
   Traditional 10:30 a.m. 
11:45 a.m. Deacons, Fireplace 
Room 

   
18 Monday  
4 p.m. Church Growth Commit-
tee, Workroom 
  
20 Wednesday 
10 a.m. Food Bank set up  
1:30 p.m. Food Bank  
 
21 Thursday 
9 a.m. Personnel committee, 
Library 
10 a.m. Finance committee,  
Library 
  
24 Sunday 
Worship    
   Informal 8:30 a.m. 
   Traditional 10:30 a.m. 
11:45 a.m. New Member class, 
Fireplace Room 
 
25 Monday  
5:45 p.m. SonShine Singers,  
Fellowship Hall 
 
 26 Tuesday 
 1:30 p.m. Book Nook, Library 
7 p.m. Session, Fireplace Room  
 
27 Wednesday 
10 a.m. Food Bank set up  
1:30 p.m. Food Bank  
 
29 Friday          
1 p.m. Presbytery of the Cas-
cades, First, Salem  through noon 
June 30 

Birthdays 
1   Carolyn Smith 
        Kit Stanford     
        Dante Amaya 
3     Jack and Mary Frost     
7     Delfino Arellano 
         Bill Silfvast     
9     Todd Ward     

11     Becky Jones 
13     Harlow Head 
16     Donna Mortensen 
18     Karol Cartmill 
          Joan House 
27     Dona Key 
        Cindy Ward     
28     James Mullins 
30     Jerry Lambo 
           Pat Rhodes 

 

Lunch Bunch 
     Meet Sunday in the Fellowship 
Hall after the second service.  All 
are welcome. Here’s our sched-
ule:   
¶ June 3, Bonsai Teriyaki and 
Sushi, 1808 East Barnett 

¶ June 10, Red Robin, East 
Jackson at Biddle Road; 

¶ June 17, Olive Garden, 3125 
Crater Lake Highway 

¶ June 24 Applebeeôs, 1388 
Biddle Road. 
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Fireworks 
   Mark your calendar for Tues-
day, July 3, to be part of a 
group from First 
going to the 
Medford 
Rogue’s baseball 
game. It’s going 
to be a bargain -- 
the ball club runs 
a two-dollar 
Tuesday promo-
tion. For your 
two bucks,  if 
you stay for the entire game 
thereôll be a pre-Independence 
Day fireworks show.   

    In June our Food Pantry wants to 
build up the inventory of paper goods, 
particularly toilet paper, paper towels 
and Kleenex tissues. These items aren’t 
include in Oregon Food Bank distribu-
tions. There’s always a demand by cli-
ents for paper goods at our weekly Food 
Bank. 
     Marg Funch says toilet paper is an on
-going need every month. Many of the 
paper goods are off limits to low income 
people getting support through what’s 
known as SNAP (Supplemental Food 
Assistance Program), formerly the state 
and federal food stamp program.  
     You may bring your donations to 
worship any Sunday morning this 
month. There’ll be a shopping cart in the 
Narthex to receive your paper goods. 
     Also sought by the Food Bank: Egg 
cartons for distribution of eggs which 
come to us in case lots.  
     There’s going to be a big change this 
summer in the way food is handled. The 
Food Bank ordered rolling carts which 
can be stocked with food items, brought 
out on Wednesday then trundled back 
into the storage area.   

Website makeover 
    Our church website is getting a 
makeover. “Reaching up to God and 
out to our neighbors” is the theme of 
the makeover. The theme will bring 
with it a new logo for the church 
replacing use of an image of our 
1927 building. 
     The Church Growth Committee 
hopes to bring at least three versions 
of the new logo to the June Session 
meeting. The theme is a summation 
of the mission statement adopted by 
the congregation in 2012. Bob Frey 
is leading the website work. 
     Laurel Briggs of Creative Market-
ing and Design is handling technical 
details. She’s advised the church on 
Internet matters for several years.  
Church Growth is also looking at our    
social media communication.   

Thinking security 
       A new Sunday morning Building 
Manager program kicks off this Sun-
day. Four volunteer building managers 
will serve on a rotating basis starting at 
8:30 a.m. when the informal worship 
service begins. They will watch the 
entry hall, guide people to services and 
patrol the building. After all Sunday 
activities conclude they will assure 
exterior doors are locked. 
     Session last week also discussed 
ways to deal with disruptive people and 
the possibility of conducting “de-
escalation” training for key people who 
support worship services. 
    In a related note, Presbytery is seek-
ing volunteers interested in becoming 
instructors for local congregations that 
wish to train people for Active Shooter 
Response, also known by the anachro-
nism ALICE.  Contact the office if 
you’d like to be considered.  

 A pallet of crackers seven feet tall 
showed up at the church last month for 
use in our brown bag ministry to the 
hungry. Unloading the crackers, clock-
wise from left were Dakota Blunkall, Sa-
mantha Lowe, Josie Metz and Alexa 
Blunkall. All are part of our Wednesday 
Night Live youth program 

New member class 
     The next new member class is 
Sunday, June 24 at 11:45 a.m. in the 
Fireplace Room. For more infor-
mation, talk with Pastor Murray or 
the person at the Connecting Point 
table.  


